
Public Notice
NOTICE OF INTENT TO VACATE 

PUBLIC ALLEY
 Hancock County, Iowa, intends 
to vacate the following property in 
the Lackore and Howard’s Addition, 
Hayfield, Hancock County, Iowa:
 All of the alley in Block 10 in the 
Lackore and Howard’s Addition.
 Transfer of title to the adjoining 
property owners will be made by 
quit claim deed, and no recording, 
publication or attorneys fees asso-
ciated with the vacation will be paid 
by the property owners.
 A public hearing will be held on 
January 3, 2022, at 10:45 a.m., at 
which time the Board will accept 
comments from the public. Written 
comments directed to the Auditor, 
855 State Street, PO Box 70, Gar-
ner, Iowa 50438, will also be con-
sidered if they are received prior to 
the commencement of the public 
hearing.
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